
Merrylands News 
Friday 17th November 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Today we had our Children in Need day and it was lovely to have a day as a whole school to share 
this worthy cause. We have a number of other days that we will get to share together, such as 
Christmas Dinner/Jumper Day and despite the limitations that we face with space in the school we 
are all working to ensure that these events still happen. We also look forward to the Reception 
performances later in the term.   
 
Over the weekend the four classrooms for Years 5 and 6 are to be delivered. I apologise for the late 
notice regarding pick up but this means that we minimise the risk of any delay to the delivery.   
  
I do hope you all enjoy your weekend together and we shall see you all on Monday.  
 
Take care 
Mrs Robinson  

Headteacher Award  

Year 1 

Luna - Butterfly 
Dylan - Ladybird 
Violet - Dragonfly 

Autumn Term at Merrylands Primary School 

Acorn Class: Elizabeth G 

Sunflower: Belle D 

Daisy Class: Elijah M 

Daffodil Class: Allison J 

Ladybird Class: Khai J-B 

Dragonfly Class: Eliska M 

Butterfly Class: Fox M-P 

Sycamore Class: Mattias A 

Oak Class: Finley D 

Maple Class: Darcie M 

Lake Class: Tommy R 

Ocean Class: Carson K 

River Class: Aathira R 

Amazon Class: Samuel S 

Snowdonia Class: Scarlett D 

Eagle Class: Summer B 

Falcon Class: Efran G 

Adventurer Class: Belita H-A 

Explorer Class: Michael F 

Star of the Week 

Attendance 
School Attendance Target:  97.00% 

This week’s Attendance:  94.62% 

Remember….   If your child is absent, a call must be made to the School Office EVERY school day 

that your child is absent and must be reported by phone 01268 417893, via email ad-

min@merrylands-pri.essex.sch.uk or ParentMail.  Please do not send a message via Seesaw or 

Tapestry. 



 

Upcoming Events 

23/24.11.23 - Individual and Sibling Photographs - More details 

to follow 

08.12.23 - Nursery Carol Singing (10:45am - 11:30am & 2:15pm 

- 3:00pm) 

11.12.23 - Flu Vaccination - Consent Forms to be sent  

12.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance Sunflower Class 

(2:30pm-3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to ca-

pacity - More details to follow. 

13.12.23 - Year 2 Singing at Eastgate (10:00am-11:00am) 

Parent/Carer invited to watch - raising money for St Luke’s Hos-

pice 

13.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance  Daisy Class  

(2:30pm-3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to ca-

pacity - More details to follow. 

14.12.23 - Reception Christmas Performance Daffodil Class 

(2:30pm-3:00pm). Limited to 1 parent/carer per pupil due to ca-

pacity - More details to follow. 

15.12.23 - Christmas Dinner and Jumper Day 

15.12.23 - Year 1 and Years 3-6 Christmas singing videos sent 

home to families through Tapestry/Seesaw 

18.12.23 - Year 6 Parent/Carer drop in (3:30pm - 4:15pm) 

More details to follow 

21.12.23 - 03.01.24 - Christmas Holidays 

04.01.24 - Children return to School. 

 

Did you know?  

The human brain triples in size in the 

first year of life. 

The Whale Who Wanted More by       
Rachel Bright  

Humphrey the whale is on a quest: to find 
the one perfect object that will make him 
feel complete. He roams far and wide, 
gathering endless undersea treasure as he 
goes. Yet, no matter how many goodies he 
accumulates, Humphrey still doesn't feel 
content. Could it be friendship, not posses-
sions, that will really make Humphrey's 
heart sing? 

Written by one of my favourite authors 
(Rachel Bright), this tale encourages us to 
think about kindness and sharing and also 
has wonderfully detailed and colourful illus-
trations (by Jim Field).   

Mrs Tildesley 

Odd Sock Day— On Monday this week, our pupils and staff wore odd socks to acknowledge anti-bullying 
week which has sent the message to all that everyone is different, has different personalities, interests, hob-
bies and humour just to name a few. 

Thank you to everyone that took part! 

Miss White 

During the week, the children have been de-
signing their own pair of odd socks and 
thought carefully about what they wanted to 
include and why. 

KS1 winner - Darcie H - Butterfly Class 

Lower KS1 winner - Samantha M - River Class 

Upper KS2 winner - Kiara F - Eagle Class 

 



 

 

Maths Competition 

We had a super time at the Berlesduna maths competition on 

Wednesday morning. Our fabulous mathematicians had to an-

swer a variety of maths questions and problems. They all worked 

extremely hard and were a credit to our school. Well done to all 

of you. 

IMPORTANT 

Due to the current situation, 

children will have limited ac-

cess around school. Children 

will not have access to the 

playgrounds and will only be 

allowed on the field at break 

and lunchtime. We ask that 

your child brings in a spare 

pair of shoes for outdoor play 

which will stay in school for the 

time being.  You may also wish 

to send them with a spare pair 

of socks. 


